


[bookmark: _Hlk71306648]Minutes of the meeting of
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held on
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tuesday 7th September 2021 at 7.30pm 
in Carlton on Trent Village Hall


Present: 
Cllr L Hopkins (Chair), Cllr M Martin (Vice-Chair), Cllr M Eley, Cllr M Hopkins, Cllr M Rawson, Cllr D Wells-Pope, Cllr R Whate, T Grimes (Clerk) and CCllr B Laughton 

1. To consider any apologies for absence
DCllr SM gave apologies.

2. To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda
MM clerk’s wages.

3. To accept the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 6th July 2021 
The minutes were accepted as a true record and duly signed by the chair.

4. 10-minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public
There were no members of the public present but DWP reported that two listed properties had been brought to his attention: The one for the state of its windows and one because of the cornicing falling from the roof and the lean on the garden wall. CCllr BL confirmed that District Council Planning and Conservation Officers will only get involved if there is a danger. It was agreed that the windows is a cosmetic matter not a danger so there was nothing that could be done about this. Whilst the falling cornicing did pose a danger, it was agreed that it would be better to approach the residents before reporting this to NSDC. It was thought that the wall had been raised before and that it had already been surveyed and deemed safe.
It was noted that the crack in the wall at the Cross Roads appeared to be getting worse and councillors agreed that this should be monitored.
RW had been asked if ‘rubbish’ could be removed from the side of a property having been there for a considerable time. It was agreed that this was not a council matter – it was on private property and as such Highways would not remove it and the Parish Council could be accused of Theft and/or Trespass if it made any arrangements – it was up to the property owner who may not consider it to be rubbish.
RW reported that the hedge which was causing problems on Ferry Lane had been trimmed once nesting season ended and LH reported that the agents Savills was dealing with the other hedge.

5. To note the following matters arising from previous minutes 
a. Notts CC Broadband Voucher Scheme
MM reported that the original response from Open Reach consisted of 116 properties and some already had superfast broadband so it had to be reworked. A new list has now been received with 109 properties eligible for the new system which would cost £1740 per property, meaning £240 after the voucher scheme. MM had asked Open Reach to proceed to a formal quote. 

6. To receive updates on any District and County Councillor matters
CCllr BL informed the meeting that the County Council were moving towards devolution – they had asked for extra powers, the plan being to change the structure, but the outcome wouldn’t be known until November.
He explained that the NI increase announced by Government would provide certainty in Adult Social Care funding.
LH thanked CCllr BL for pressing Shaun Brown at Highways to follow up on issues in the village – confirming that he had called to discuss the outstanding matters.

7. To review the following policies
a. Code of Conduct (and associated training costs)
The clerk informed councillors that there had been a new Code of Conduct issued earlier in the year. It did not have much in the way of new content such as sanctions, but it did update the old code to cover matters like social media and to explain things in more detail. There is also guidance to accompany the new Code but NALC had yet to make comment or give guidance on its adoption despite being involved in its development. NSDC have adopted the Code in full and added a few statements they wished to retain from their previous Code. They are due to provide training on the Code in Autumn which the clerk thought likely to be oversubscribed so asked if councillors would want to attend so that an immediate response could be given when it was advertised.

RESOLVED: To adopt the new Code of Conduct. (proposed by MM, seconded by DWP, carried unanimously)

It was agreed that training might be of interest but wasn’t essential given that the Code was quite thorough and had guidance notes to accompany it so if the training were free 2 places should be booked.


b. Risk Assessment
The clerk noted that during Covid the council had adopted additional risk assessment measures such as restricting access to meetings and wearing face masks, now that restrictions were lifted these may not be necessary. Councillors decided not to impose restrictions but to take a common sense approach to minimise risk of transmission:
· Only offering a Zoom link if requested
· Making masks optional
· Distancing where possible but not strictly 2m – allowing a couple of members of public to attend
· Considering each meeting whether it was contentious and needed special arrangements

8. To receive the Health and Safety Report
MM reported that all was in order but the cross roads bench and the telephone kiosk could do with a coat of paint and the defib cabinet could do with a new Perspex front.

9. To receive feedback on the following meetings
a. Safer Neighbourhoods Group – 22nd July
DWP reported that this had been a useful meeting – well attended with 3 police representatives present. The main message was that if anyone sees anything suspicious, they should report it on 101 because it may seem minor but it could be part of a bigger picture.
There is now a crime website www.police.uk where you can enter a postcode and see what offences have occurred in the area.

10. To consider celebrations for Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
It was agreed that something should happen to mark the occasion but despite some discussion there was still no decision on what so the clerk was asked to include this on future agendas.

11. To discuss and respond to the following correspondence 
a. E-on – Change of energy prices
The clerk reported that prices had risen on 1st September – there had been an option to switch tarries but when she enquired, although it would have meant a lower unit price there would be a standing charge of £15 per month so no overall saving.
b. VIA East Midlands – Winter Service Offer
The clerk informed council that they were still being offered 5 free bags and asked if any further was required. In his H&S report MM noted that the grit bins were all full so it was agreed no further order was required.
c. Notts ALC – AGM 17th November
The clerk informed the meeting of the date and asked if anyone wished to attend but it was felt unnecessary due to the clerk having to be present anyway.

12. To discuss and respond to the following consultations
a. Notts CC – Bus Survey
It was felt that individual responses were more appropriate than a council response due to everyone having different needs.
b. Notts CC – revised Fair Access Protocol
It was felt that individual responses were more appropriate than a council response due to everyone having different needs.
c. NSDC - Amended Allocations and Development Management DPD Options Report
It was felt no response was necessary.
d. NSDC - Open Space Strategy 
It was felt no response was necessary.

13. To consider the following financial matters
a. To note the bank reconciliation 
This was checked and signed by the chair.
b. To note the first quarter budget report
The clerk reported that the first quarter figures didn’t really show much as most spending occurred in fixed periods but that everything was as anticipated when the budget was set.
c. To approve the following payments 
i. Clerks wages and HMRC – TBC 

RESOLVED: To make the payments (proposed RW, seconded LH< carried unanimously, MM did not vote)

ii. Code of Conduct Training – set a limit – if required
Not required
iii. Winter salt – if required
Not required

14. To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting
The clerk tabled 2 copies of Clerks and Council Direct for circulation.

15. To note the date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be 5th October 2021 at 7.30pm in the village hall. 
The meeting closed at 20:38
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